

DISTRICTS 12 AND 13 MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 2ND:

The meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

NEW GSRG/GROUP/VISITORS: Lynn - from the Fort Hamilton Group.

ANNIVERSARIES: Caitlin – 6 months

ANNOUNCEMENTS : Roger C. – Greater Cincinnati Area Intergroup Annual traditions workshop. Saturday February 28th 10am to 2pm. See Yellow Flyer. Chuck C. – March 7th: Miami Valley Winter Conference. Ron H. – Unity day was a roaring success.

TRADITION 2: Larry – presented. He also volunteered to do Tradition 3 next month.

#12 DCM REPORT- Ron H. – No report

#13 DCM REPORT- Jay P – No report

AREA 56 REPORT: No report

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Brenda's minutes were accepted by Jody P. Scott H. 2nd.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Scott H. – Brenda H. Accepted Jody P. 2nd.

OLD BUSINESS: - None

NEW BUSINESS: - Roger C. – Requested donation to mini conference for use of a hospitality room. \$150 is requested. Larry B. – accepted. Jody P. 2nd. Ron H. – Made a motion to accept the budget that Scott has presented. Jody p. accepted. Brenda H. 2nd.

SPECIAL NEEDS AND TREATMENT FACILITIES: No report – not in attendance.

CORRECTIONAL FACILITIES: It was mentioned that a large group of people at Unity Day wat to get involved in the jail meetings. It is also stated that there has been a positive result of these meetings. People from the Jail have been seen in our meetings.

BRIDGE THE GAP: Wes L. – absent

ANSWERING SERVICE: Chuck C. – Still going well. 3 calls, all were fielded. It was brought up that we are not in the phone book. It is listed for Butler County but the calls are going to Middletown. Scott H. is going to see about getting Hamilton AA phone number in the book. Jody P. stated that she could help with information on how to go about it. She is going to let Scott know.

WEBSITE: Chuck C. – Up and running. 6 of the 12 months meeting minutes are on it.

GRAPEVINE: Larry B. #1 - Getting out and sharing the grapevines.

ARCHIVES: Larry B. – No new report. It is all at the 1213 Club.

PI/CPC: Shawn N. – not present

LIAISON CINCI INTERGROUP: Kristine E. - Asked if there were any of our events to share at intergroup? No not at this time.

EVENTS: Sue S. – Not present. However we know they are in the planning stages for the picnic.

MEETING LIST: Jerome B. – not in attendance. Chuck spoke to him and he is getting the new meeting lists in production.

QUESTIONS OR PROBLEMS: None

Concluded meeting with The Responsibility statement.

I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that; I am responsible.